URBAN VISION PARTNERSHIP FORUM
28th February, 2005

Meeting commenced:
12.15 p.m.
"
ended:
  1.40 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Derek Antrobus - in the Chair

Councillor Margaret Morris



Malcolm Sykes - Strategic Director of Housing and Planning




Graham Cowley
} Urban Vision Partnership




Ken Harland

}




Paul Mallinder
}




Graham Oldfield - Housing and Planning Directorate




Pauline Lewis
} Customer and Support Services Directorate




Nikki Park

}

7.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Richard Beevers.

8.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Forum held on 26th January, 2005, be approved as a correct record.

9.
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Pauline Lewis reported that concerns had been expressed by Councillor John Pooley with regard to the Annual General Meeting (AGM) of the Partnership Forum and the need to involve community groups in the process.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Councillor John Pooley be informed that the AGM of the Partnership Forum, to be held in April, 2006, would be open to the public.




(2) THAT arrangements for the AGM be made at the end of 2005.

10.
URBAN VISION SERVICE DELIVERY PLAN 2005/06
Paul Mallinder reported on the draft Urban Vision Service Delivery Plan for 2005/06, the main points of which were as follows:-

· Introduction.

· Service Planning Framework.  

Reference was made to the need to include other directorate’s service plans within the framework.

· Strategic Context.

· Vision.  

Reference was made to (a) Housing Market Renewal and the Urban Regeneration Company and how Urban Vision could assist with these projects, (b) regeneration/transformation of the city, (c) the need to connect with other appropriate forums and (d) sustainability and the need to delete within the report ‘City Council’s land’ and substitute ‘city’s land’.

· Key Service Objectives by Service Area.  

Reference was made to (i) the key service objectives in relation to highway maintenance and the need to include within them the following wording ‘to improve the perception of the service provided’, (ii) the key service objectives in relation to traffic/road safety and the need to include reference to the sustainable transport policy, (iii) the need for a qualitative assessment to be carried out on an annual basis, (iv) the Citizen’s Panel which had recently been established and the need for the Forum to have an input, (v) the key service objectives in relation to regulatory services and the need to delete ‘maintain top quartile performance’ and substitute ‘achieve top quartile performance’ and to delete ‘achieve compliance with new planning checklist’ and substitute ‘optimise compliance with new planning checklist’ and (vi) the need for further discussion in relation to the key objectives for business development with regard to Member liaison. 

· Key Performance Targets by Pledge and Cabinet Priority.

· Member Liaison (Member Liaison Officers).  

Graham Cowley reported that the introduction of Member Liaison Officers had been successful elsewhere, and had improved the perception of the services provided.  

Reference was made to (a) the need to ensure that clear protocols existed between the Senior Management Support Team and the Member Liaison Officers, (b) the Member Referral System and the need for access to be provided to the Member Liaison Officers, (c) the production of a handbook for the Housing and Planning Directorate and the need to incorporate the contact details of Urban Vision and (d) neighbourhood management and the need for there to be a link between the Member Liaison Officers and Neighbourhood Managers.

· Community Interface (Community/Area Co-ordinators and Link Officers).  

Reference was made to (i) the need for consideration to be given to how schemes were promoted, so that local communities were informed in sufficient detail on proposed

works, to enable them to make a judgment on the action being taken, (ii) the need to obtain feedback on the impact of the schemes carried out and (iii) Area Teams.

· External Stakeholder Interface.

· Summary of Key Risks.  

Reference was made to (a) the Contribution to the City Council’s CPA score and the need to delete from the report ‘Environmental Scrutiny Committee’ and substitute ‘relevant Scrutiny Committee’ and (b) Improving Best Value Performance Indicators and the need to include the ‘planning delivery grant’.

· Performance Assessment Table for 2005/06.  

Reference was made to the need to include within the objectives, duties required under the Crime and Disorder Act and as Corporate Parents.


RESOLVED:
THAT the draft Urban Vision Service Delivery Plan for 2005/06 be noted and the comments made be incorporated.

11.
FUTURE AGENDAS

RESOLVED:
THAT the following items be included on the agenda for the next meeting of the Forum to be held on 4th April, 2005:-

· Housing and Planning Service Plan.

· Service Statement/Service Related Information/Rethinking Construction.

· Salford City Council Corporate Issues.

12.
SCHEME OF DELEGATION
Pauline Lewis reported that the scheme of delegation had been amended at the last meeting of Council held on 16th February, 2005, to take account of Urban Vision and it was proposed that similar reports would be submitted to Council in March and April, to cover Standing Orders for contracts and any additional issues.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.
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